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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

I wanted to take a moment to express my gratitude to the 
dedicated staff members who accompanied our Year 3/4 
students on this week’s camp. Their hard work and commitment 
made the experience not only educational but also incredibly 
enjoyable for our students. 
 

I know that many of us returned home from camp feeling tired 
but with hearts full of fond memories. From the exciting canoeing 
games to the thrilling archery session (my favourite activity) and 
the enlightening night bush walks.   Our students had a fantastic 
time and learned valuable lifelong skills along the way. I would 
like to acknowledge all the students for their outstanding 
behaviour and would like to thank Finn G who took over the role 
as the main kitchen hand after each meal. I couldn’t tell you how 
many plates, bowls, cups and cutlery Finn ‘hosed down’ before 
placing them in the dishwasher. 
 

The students who were at school enjoyed doing individual 
projects, cooking, a movie afternoon and mixing with other 
students from the 3/4 cohort. 
 

Now, I’d like to draw your attention to an important matter.  We 
have discovered some lost property from camp that has made 
its way back to school. If your child is missing any clothing items 
or personal belongings, we kindly ask you to come and have a 
look. The lost property will be available for viewing at school this 
afternoon. Please note that any unclaimed lost property will be 
donated to the local Op Shop during the upcoming holidays. We 
want to ensure that these items find new homes and continue to 
be useful to others in our community. 
 
MATHS GAMES DAYS 
I would like to congratulate the following students from Year 3/4 
who attended a Maths Games Day last week at Aintree Primary 
School. Well done to Jett D, Hayden B, Gurkeerat H, Selihom 
A, Damien S, Maia CP, Isla T, Archie R, Logan D, Sarah R, 
Siloam S and Harleen B who all had a fun working 
collaboratively in a range of games and problem-solving 
activities. 
 

Tomorrow is a big day, and we want to wish Harry M, Jared Z, 
Seraphina T, Rayyan A, Raphael C, Alyssa F, Denvah CP and 
Elijah V all the best for their Maths Challenge Day at Point Cook.  
It’s wonderful to see the student’s enthusiasm and dedication to 
representing our school. As a team some words of advice to 
them – remember to stay confident work together as a team, 
and most importantly, have fun while solving those math 
challenges! We believe in your abilities and know you’ll make us 
proud! 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

STAFFING UPDATE 
This week we welcomed Bec Day to our ES team. Bec is 
extremely excited to be joining us at KPS. 
Mrs Kirstin Wilkinson will be leaving us next Tuesday to start at 
Strathtulloh Primary School. We thank Kirstin for her work and 
dedication to our students during her time at KPS. We wish her 
all the best with her future endeavours.  
 

HATS 
As we are now in September, it is our school’s policy that 
students are once again always wearing hats when outdoors. 
Any child not wearing a school hat, will be asked and expected 
to play undercover when outdoors at recess and lunch time. 
 

5/6 CAMP 
On Monday our Year 5/6 students are heading to Camp Wyuna 
at Queenscliff! I know how excited our students are! Please rest 
assured, every element of care has been put into the planning 
and preparation for this camp and I am excited to be visiting 
them on Tuesday. 
 

Can I please ask that if your child needs medication, if it can be 
dropped off to school in a zip locked bag tomorrow Friday 8th 
September from 2:10pm – 3:30pm. This allows our first aide 
officers time to ensure all medication has been signed in and 
accounted for. 
 

If this is not possible to do so on the Friday, on the Monday of 
camp from 8:00am – 8:30am. Staff will meet you in the Personal 
Learning Studio (building near the gym). 
 

If your child/ren are attending camp, please ensure that all items 
have their name on it. 
 

STUDENTS WALKING TO / FROM SCHOOL 
We have seen an increase in students walking to / from school 
by themselves / with siblings or friends. While we encourage our 
students to enjoy the benefits of walking to / from school, we 
also want to emphasize the importance of responsible 
behaviour during these journeys. 
Can you please discuss with your child/ren that it is essential 
that  they do not touch or damage any properties along their way 
home. Remind them that respecting other’s belongings is a vital 
aspect of being a responsible member of our community. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

The safety of our students is always our number one priority 
and, below are some safety messages to share with your 
children: 

• Always walk or ride directly to and from school and avoiding 
making stops or side trips along the way. 

• Avoid walking or riding alone, whether it’s with parents or 
friends always try to walk in a group. 

• If there is anything that makes a student feel uncomfortable 
in any way, they should leave the area and report any 
concerns to a responsible adult. 

• Avoid talking to strangers – students should walk away from 
anyone they do not know and tell a responsible adult what 
happened. 

• Avoid getting into cars, even if a student thinks they know 
someone in the car, unless the student has been told that 
someone known to them will pick them up. 

• Remembering the number plate of a vehicle is of huge 
assistance to police, however should only be attempted if the 
student is safe. 

These conversations can help ensure that students feel safe 
and are confident to handle a difficult situation if it arises. I also 
encourage you to speak to your children and encourage them 
to report any concerns going to and from school or anything 
suspicious to you and the school. If you see something that 
looks suspicious or out of the ordinary please contact the Police. 
 

THANK YOU 
I would like to thank the Melton Men’s Group for their generous 
donation of $350.00 to our school.  Your generosity is greatly 
appreciated. 
 

ASSEMBLY 
Looking forward to seeing you all at the Year 3 to Year 6 
assembly tomorrow. See you then.  
 

Finally, as always I would love to hear any feedback you have 
about our school, so please feel free to email me at any time at 
kurunjang.ps@education.vic.gov.au with any thoughts, 
concerns, feedback or suggestions that you may have to 
continue to make our school a wonderful place to be and to 
learn. I will get back to you as soon as I can and really do 
appreciate any feedback that you have to share. 
 

Regards, 
 

Tom 
 

~ Learning Together 
 

 

NOTIFICATION AND APPROVAL 

REGARDING EXTENDED ABSENCES FOR 

FAMILY HOLIDAYS OR EVENTS 
 

We appreciate that families from time to time may be absent for 
family holidays or events. In the event that you know you will be  
absent please come to the office to collect a notification 
regarding extended absences for family holidays or events form 
for approval. This will enable the class and specialist teachers 
to be aware of the absence and for the absence to be recorded 
on compass 
 

 

WEARING OF SCHOOL HATS  
 

Please note that the wearing of school hats is 
compulsory in Term 1 & the start of September.  

Please make sure your child has a Kurunjang 
Primary School embroidered hat for the start of September.  
School hats are only available from Buxwear, Bakery Square 
Melton. 

STUDENT OF THE 

WEEK AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are 
made each week and announced 

in the newsletter on a Thursday. The awards are presented to 

the students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in the Gym.  

Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

3 Parker ~ Ege Elmas 
3 Parker ~ Jaxon Hayward 

3 Danielle ~ Katya Solopova 
3 Danielle ~ Amy Ho 

4 Tanya ~ Ava Mather 
4 Tanya ~ David Tran 

4 Gatt ~ Phoenix Thorne 
4 Gatt ~ Leon Walters-Price Hetaraka 

5 Micallef ~ Maker Maker 
5 Micallef ~ Cartel Neho 
5 Blake ~ Jackson Offer 
5 Blake ~ Logan Curtis 

6 D’Elia ~ Ty-Rhys Psaila 
6 D’Elia ~ Tristan Mallia 

 

 

FORWARD PLANNING 
 
 

       

Friday 8th September 

• Year 1/2 Big Night In 
Monday 11th ~ Wednesday 13th September 

• Year 5/6 Camp ~ Queenscliff Camp Wyuna 
Monday 11th ~ Thursday 14th September 

• Teeth On Wheels ~ Visiting KPS 
Friday 15th September 

• Out of Uniform Day ~ Donation to Cancer Council 

• Last Day Term 3 ~ Early dismissal 2.10pm 
Monday 2nd October 

• First Day Term 4 ~ 8.50am Start 
Friday 13th October 

• Slime / Colour Spectacular Fundraiser  
Monday 6th November 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Tuesday 7th November 

• Melbourne Cup Day ~ Public Holiday 
Wednesday 8th November 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

 

 

LIBRARY 
 

We currently have a large number of overdue 
library books.  Could I ask that any library books 
found at home that belong to our school, please 
be returned to the library ASAP. 
 

Thank you 
Lynne Notman ~ Library Technician 
 

 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 

If you have changed any of your contact 
details, could you please advise the school 
office ASAP so that our records can be updated.  It is vitally 
important that we have current contact details to call parents. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOfUgKfV98cCFULGpgodC5AClQ&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/magnifying-glass-book-clipart&psig=AFQjCNGAq9kmF04edY6X1LBYbBmayfUQ2w&ust=1442359273297686


 

CANTEEN  
 

Please note that on-line 
canteen orders can be 
placed up to 2 weeks in 
advance however, they 
must be placed prior to 
9.00am on the day of 
wanting the order 
processed. 

 

 

JUNIOR SCHOOL 

COUNCIL 
 

Please remember to collect your 
plastic bread tags and soft plastic 

bread bags over the holiday. The plastic bread tags are being 
collected in each classroom. The soft plastic bread bags 
collection point is the large box near Lost Property - this can be 
any soft plastic bag used for bread. 

 

 

FOUNDATION 

ENROLMENTS 

2024 ARE NOW OPEN 

 

Parents who live within our school’s 
designated neighbourhood area are 
invited to enrol their children for 

Foundation 2024 at the office.  To be eligible to enrol for 
Foundation in 2024 your child must turn 5 years of age by 30th 
April 2024. You must provide proof of your child’s age by 
presenting a birth certificate.  For students who were born 
overseas you must present their passport and visa details.  
Immunisation certificates are also required and may be posted. 
to you on request by calling 1800 653 809. As the immunisation 
and birth certificates may take a little time to arrive, we suggest 
you get organised early and phone for your certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would like 
to arrange a tour of our school. 
 

SCHOOL LEAVERS & ENROLMENTS FOR 2024 
 

Any parents who have children that will not be returning to 
Kurunjang Primary School in 2024 are requested to let the 
school know as soon as possible. If you know of families moving 
to our school in 2024, who have not yet been to the school to 
enrol, we would greatly appreciate it if you could ask your friends 
to do so.  We also ask any parents who have not enrolled their 
child in Foundation for 2024, to do so as soon as possible. 
Immediate action on this matter will ensure that we have 
adequate facilities and resources available for the beginning of 
the 2024 school year. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Please fill in and return to the school office as soon as possible: 
 

STUDENTS NOT ATTENDING IN 2024 
 

I would like to notify Kurunjang P.S. that my CHILD/REN 
 
NAME/S:__________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
GRADE/S_________________________________________ 
 

Will not be attending Kurunjang P.S. in 2024 
 

NAME OF SCHOOL ATTENDING IN 2024: 
  
_________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LATE ARRIVALS: 
 

If your child is running late for any reason, please take 
them to the office to be signed into school. A late pass 
will be issued to your child to be given to the teacher.  
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Have you signed up to the Compass App? 

In order to keep you up to date with important information Kurunjang Primary School is part of a portal system 

called COMPASS.     

Through Compass, you will be able to update personal details such as phone numbers and be kept up to date 

with important dates, whole school events, excursions, book parent teacher conferences, contact teachers 

and more.  

You will be able to view your childs school report and learning tasks completed throughout the school year via 

Compass. 

If you have not yet signed up, please return the slip below for you to receive your personalised login details. 

 

        - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

 

 

I would like to receive my COMPASS APP details to be kept updated with my child’s reports, school events, 

reminders and calendar items.  

 

Name: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

Student name/s: _________________________________________________________ 

 

Class: ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

  



 

 



 

CLASS LIST FOR Qkr! 
 

CLASS  NAME  Qkr! CLASS 
 

Foundation Potts  Foundation Potts 
Foundation Ahern  Foundation Ahern 
Foundation Jane  Foundation Jane 
Foundation Amy  Foundation Amy 
Foundation Ryan  Foundation Ryan 

 
1 Sophia   1 Sophia 
1 Cohen   1 Cohen 
1 Cole   1 Cole 
1 Dovaston  1 Dovaston 

 
2 Ana   2 Ana 
2 Kirk   2 Kirk 
2 Kaitlin   2 Kaitlin 
2 Estelle   2 Estelle 

 
3/4 Tony   3/4 Tony 
3 Christina  3 Christina 
3 Parker   3 Parker 
3 Danielle  3 Danielle 
4 Tanya   4 Tanya 
4 Mason   4 Mason 
4 Gatt   4 Gatt 

 
5 Micallef  5 Micallef 
5 Blake   5 Blake 
5 Bella   5 Bella 
6 D’Elia   6 D’Elia 
6 Ellie   6 Ellie 
6 Webb   6 Webb 



   



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 – 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 – 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 


